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This newsletter is published quarterly by the Muirfield Village Civic Association (MVCA), which is not affiliated or supported  
by the Muirfield Association. The MVCA is a separate organization that depends on the voluntary support of its members.

The Muirfield Village Garden Club 
is pleased to announce that they were 
recipients of six awards at the 87th 
Annual 2015 Garden Club of Ohio State 
Convention.

The members of the Muirfield Village 
Garden Club work throughout the year 
to enhance and promote the Muirfield /
Dublin Community. With over 150 clubs 
in the State of Ohio, we are honored to 
have been recognized for our efforts. 

If you are interested in joining our group, 
2015 will be a most exciting year. We 
have wonderful programs planned and 
look forward to seeing you at the Blue 
Star Dedication June 14th.

For Membership information please 
contact Gina Fathman: Ginafathman@
yahoo.com, 614-798-0031

The Dublin Women’s Philanthropic 
Club hosted the inaugural Snowflake 
Gala at the newly renovated Muirfield 
Country Club on February 28th. The 
fundraiser was a huge success, with 
funds raised benefitting DWC’s major 
giving areas: Adult Women Education 
Grants and High School Scholarships. 
In addition, the DWC supports Dublin 
area organizations such as the Dublin 
Food pantry and Welcome Warehouse. 

VillageThe

Voice
The Muirfield Village Garden Club

Winner of State Awards

Inaugural Snowflake Gala huge success

CONTINUED ON PAGE 9

CIVIC ACTION COMMITTEE

Residents Efforts 
Dramatically Re-shaped 

Riviera

In October 2012, alarm bells 
went off all over the north-
west quadrant of Dublin when 
Business First carried an ar-
ticle that the Riviera Golf 
Club might soon become 500 
homes. The developer was 
identified as Charlie Ruma. 

Concerns about school over-
crowding, tax increases, traf-
fic, and loss of green space 
led MVCA Civic Action Com-
mittee Chair Bob Fathman to 
organize a “Riviera Concerns 
Group” (RCG) to explore op-
tions and potentially protect 
Muirfield residents from the 
impact of a mega-development 
just across Avery Road. RCG 
was quickly joined in brain-
storming by the leadership of 
Belvedere, Tartan West, Sa-
vona Condominiums, Park 
Place, Post Preserve, Brandon, 
Celtic Estates, and the Friends 
of Dublin. 

First efforts of the group were 
aimed at keeping the Club in 
business, or at least “keep-
ing Riviera green”. There was 
hope to convince the City and/
or School Board to purchase 
the property for parkland and a 
nature study area, as was done 
by the New Albany Schools. 
The group contacted the Wet-
land Bank of Central Ohio and 
learned that eligible acreage 
converted to wetlands could 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 2

CONTINUED ON PAGE 3

•	First Place—Club Website  
(Muirfieldvillagegardenclub.com)

•	Second Place—Outstanding 
Yearbook  (promotes our programs)

•	Second Place—Garden Club 
Youth Award (for National Pollinator 
Week program with Girl Scouts)

•	Second Place—Holiday Project 
Award  (Support of Dublin Welcome 
Warehouse in lieu of holiday decorations 
or gifts)

•	Third Place—National Garden 
Week Award (for our display at the 
Library promoting National Garden Week)

•	Third Place—Outstanding 
Medium Club (Garden Club of Ohio)



Muirfield Village Civic Association 
Board of Trustees & Committees

President 

Mindy Miller 
614-565-7737 

mindymmiller@yahoo.com 

Treasurer 

Mike Custer 
614-761-0704 

treasurer@muirfieldvillage.org

secretary 

Michelle Fedurek 
614-761-0554 

secretary@muirfieldvillage.org

Trustees 

Jeanne Cousino 
Jeanne@jeannecousino.com

Ray DiRossi 
614-336-8333 

raydirossi@gmail.com

Dwayne Elliott 
614-761-9508 

dje1107@aol.com

Stephanie Iacono 
614-356-3551  

siacono09@gmail.com

Mindy Miller 
614-766-2359 

mindymiller@yahoo.com

Julie Smith 
614-562-9415 

Julie_stoddard@yahoo.com

Becca Wleklinski 
614-717-9456 

beccawleklinski@hotmail.com

Civic Action Committee

Bob Fathman 
614-579-1699 

cac@muirfieldvillage.org

Community Outreach

Linda Swearingen 
614-761-9508 

blackandtan@muirfieldvillage.org

Empty Nesters

 – Position Open! – 
en@muirfieldvillage.org

Family Activities

– Position Open! – 
fa@muirfieldvillage.org

Newsletter Editor

David Zimmerman 
614-593-2117 

villagevoice@muirfieldvillage.org

Newsletter Designer

Jeff Vanik 
614-889-8525 

jeff@vanikdesign.com

Homeowners association

Walter Zeier 
614-889-0922 

walter@muirfieldassociation.com

For Program information please visit our “award 
winning” website: Muirfieldvillagegardenclub.com

The Muirfield Village Garden Club, with support 
from the City of Dublin, Dublin Foundation and 
the Muirfield Village Civic Association, is busy 
designing the Blue Star Marker Garden. We plan 
to have a lovely garden with flowers in bloom 
throughout the season.   

Started in 1945 by the National Garden Club, 
Inc., the Blue Star Memorial Marker Program was 
developed to honor the men and women serving 
during World War II.  The name was chosen for the 
star on flags displayed in homes and businesses with 
family members serving in the armed forces.

Each time a Blue Star Memorial is dedicated, 
we show our love for this beautiful United States 
of America and our appreciation for the Armed 
Services of America. 

Thank you for all of your support and we look 
forward to seeing you at our dedication.

garden club CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

MVCA Mother’s Day Run
Saturday, May 9th

Have you registered? There is still time! The MVCA is excited to 
bring a 5K run back to Muirfield. 

Thanks to the generosity of The Country Club At Muirfield Village, 
the race will begin and end in their parking lot on Muirfield Drive.

This race is a great way to promote women’s health, bring the 
community together, and have fun!! 100% of the proceeds will 
go to The Foundation for Women’s Cancer which is a non-profit 

organization that educates and provides 
grants for all gynecological cancers.

We are running down Muirfield Drive, so 
come join us!!!

You Are Invited

Blue Star Memorial 
Dedication Ceremony

Sunday, June 14th, 2015,  
2:00 P.M.

Held on the Grounds of the 
City of Dublin Cemetery

Dedicated by the Muirfield 
Village Garden Club

To register for the  
Mother’s Day Run please visit  

http://www.speedysneakersracing.com/ 
2015mothersday5k.aspx

If you would like to become a sponsor or 
volunteer for the event please contact Jennifer 

Elliott at 614-761-9508. Sponsor levels are 
available from $100 to $1,000.

Carnoustie Dr.

Muireld Dr.

Muireld Green

Glenbarr Pl.

1

3

2



snowflake gala CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

Although it was a chilly but clear February evening, guests 
immediately warmed to the lovely atmosphere. Cocktails and 
hors d’oeuvres were served while ballerinas performed from 
the Dublin Dance Centre & Gymnastics Ballet Company, under 
the direction of Martine Clark. Jeff Hogan of Channel 10 was a 
gracious emcee, donating his time and attending with his wife. 

Dinner was an elegant affair and Mama Knows Best, a  
Muirfield female-owned business, (www.mamaknowsbestco.
com) provided exquisite handmade truffles for guests to 
enjoy post dinner. After dinner guests were entertained by the 
extraordinary talents of David Williamson who enchanted all 
with his sleight-of-hand magic and comedy show. After the 
show, DJ ANT kept guests dancing until midnight! A wine pull 
sold out quickly and a 50/50 raffle contributed to the fundraising 
efforts. 

Gala Co-Chairs Amy Weeks and Sharon Zimmers (both long-
time Muirfield Village residents) agreed that the event was a 
huge success, raising thousands of dollars which will be 100% 
used for philanthropy. Thanks to all of the businesses and 
individuals that provided their support by purchasing tickets 
or providing a good or service. The entire committee spent 
countless hours planning the gala and no detail was missed. A 
lovely evening was enjoyed by all in attendance and we know 
based on the success of this year’s gala, that next year’s (to be 
held on February 27, 2016 at TCC) will sell out quickly. 

If you are interested in joining the Dublin Women’s Club  
or would like more information please visit their website  
www.dublinwomensclub.com/membership.

2015 MVCA Annual Meeting
Keeping it close to home, the MVCA hosted this year’s annual meeting Sunday, January 
25th at the Bogey Inn. Open to members and non-members alike, more than 40 people 
attended for some socializing, warm appetizers and of course, a little business. Our 
featured speaker this year was the new Dublin City Manager, Dana McDaniels. New to 
the position, but not to Dublin, Dana’s tenure with the city spans 26 years. He was able to 
field questions and lead an informative discussion pertinent to all in attendance. His time 
and knowledge was greatly appreciated. Members also spoke of new events in Muirfield 
like a cycling group, and Mother’s Day 5k Walk/Run benefiting the Women’s Foundation 
for Cancer. The MVCA again proves to be a strong platform for keeping up with our 
innovative neighbors and the community’s ever-changing interests! 

This annual event was a wonderful way to wrap up a little work with much needed 
neighborhood camaraderie not often found in these especially cold winter months! We 
hope you will consider joining us next year to meet new neighbors, catch-up with old 
friends and learn more about the Muifield Village Civic Association and all that is does to 
make Muirfield the unique and wonderful place we call home!

Dana McDaniels



On Friday, February 27th, the MVCA held an event at the The 
Bounce Club on Presidential Parkway in Powell, Ohio. The 
Bounce Club is an indoor trampoline park that offers people of 
all ages a chance to jump and tumble. Dublin schools were closed 
that day, so kids were able to have fun with their friends, while 
moms were happy to have an outlet for all the pent up energy. 
Close to 50 kids, ages 1-13, attended the event. The Bounce Club 
was very welcoming and the staff worked to make our event fun 
for all. There was also a big party room for the moms to hang out 
or for the kids to relax in between bouncing. Thanks to all the 
families that attended the event and as one kid said, ‘it was way 
more fun than being in school!” 

It Takes a Village
Thanks to all our Civic Association 
Volunteers who spend countless hours 
advocating for our community with 
our Civic Action Committee and those 
organizing our community activities such 
as our movies at the pool, our annual 
Easter Egg Hunt, Black and Tan, Empty 
Nester outings, Garden Club & more. All 
of these great events make this community 
one of the best to live in! It really does take 
a Village! Please consider volunteering 
in our community. The Civic Association 
is currently in need of volunteers for the 
following committees:

Empty Nesters Chair Needed
Volunteers needed to chair the Empty Nesters Group. The Empty Nesters 
have traditionally been the most active group in Muirfield and they are 
currently seeking one of their members to take on the role of coordinator 
for planning and helping to execute upcoming events. If you are interested 
please send an email to en@muirfieldvillage.org.

Family Activities Chair & Volunteers Needed
Call Anne Spillman at 614-302-2631.

Advertisers, Stories & Photos Needed for Village Voice
Contact David Zimmerman at villagevoice@muirfieldvillage.org.

Interested in volunteering for the Muirfield Village Civic Association, 
contact president@muirfieldvillage.org.

The Bounce Club Family Event



As mentioned in the article 
about the cemetery in the 
last newsletter, there used to 
be a church on the same plot 
of ground, just south of the 
cemetery. Built on Kinross Drive 
about where it intersects with 
Memorial Drive, it was known 
as “Mt. Zion United Brethren 
Church,” or “The Old Myzine.” 
According to Muirfield CAC 
Chair Bob Fathman, early 
historical documents had some 
residents being buried in that 
cemetery as early as 1760, so 
building a church next to the 
cemetery must have seemed a 
natural location. In 1846 local 
farmers hewed logs to construct 
the church, but then a saw mill 
opened. Logs were hauled 
there and a wood frame church 
was erected – very modern 
for the location and times! 
Early residents said this was 
the highest point in Franklin 
County, an auspicious place for their humble church.

The church had three windows on each side, stone steps leading to 
double doors, with walnut furnishings inside. The interior was tall 
enough to allow a small balcony. But the settlement was scattered 
and it never had a large enough attendance to hire a full time pastor. 
So a circuit-riding minister served the congregation. Strawberry 
and ice cream socials were held here and Sunday school was held 
in the non-winter months. A driveway ran between the cemetery 
and the church.

In 1915, after nearly 70 years as the social and spiritual center of 
the community surrounding what is now Muirfield, the church 
was either intentionally razed or accidentally burned down; 
reports vary, and the church was never rebuilt. The stones from the 
foundation were carted away to build “Leonard Tuller’s House” 
on Brand Rd., near the entrance to Bristol Commons. 

Muirfield was also home to a school. The Glick School, also 
called the Glick Scioto School, or the Reibel School, was so-
named for the farm on which it was located. This one-room frame 
building was on the north side of Glick, approximately where our 
Glick pool is Kids walked, rode a horse, or were transported by a 
2-horse wagon with a bench on each side and a rolled curtain to 
keep out the elements iwhen needed. Bigger horses were used in 
muddy weather! Records are sparse, but it may have been built 
about 1871. [Anyone with more information, please e-mail Bob 
Fathman, rfathman@columbus.rr.com].

Muirfield was home to a  
Church and School in the 1800’s 

Next issue of newsletter -- the old corduroy road  
and pottery works in the center of Muirfield.

path to Golf Club 
and tournament 
entrance

Location 
of old 
church



Well folks, we made it!! Spring is finally here. And with it 
comes a wonderful opportunity for residents to enjoy all that 
Muirfield Village has to offer. Please take advantage of the 
wonderful walking trails, new bike paths, and state of the art 
pool and recreational facilities right in your own back yard. 
I also hope that while enjoying the great outdoors. you will 
be good neighbors. Please remember to leash your dog while 
walking and clean up after your pet too. 

Some new and exciting things are happening in Muirfield this 
spring. Please mark your calendar for the 1st annual MVCA 
Mother’s Day 5k Run/Walk supporting gynecologic cancer 
research and education. This year’s run will take place on 
Saturday, May 9th and is open to people of all ages. Visit our 
website, www.muirfieldvillage.org for additional information 
and registration. I hope you will consider participating. It is a 
good way to help a great cause and get some healthful exercise 
and fresh air at the same time.

Speaking of exciting things. mark your calendar for this year’s 
Memorial Tournament! Our neighborhood’s signature event 
will take place June Ist - June 7th. Volunteers are needed to 
make this event a success. Visit www.thememorialtournament.
com to view ticket prices, hours, events and volunteer 
opportunities. The tournament always provides a great 
opportunity for the international community to see what a 
wonderful community Dublin is. 

Finally, the MVCA has many exciting social activities on the 
horizon. Please stay posted for information on our Movie 
under the Stars and adult Progressive Dinner by visiting our 
website or checking out our Facebook page. Volunteers are 
always welcome! 

Warmest Regards, 

Mindy Miller MVCA President 

Thank you for your support.
Please return to:	 Muirfield Village Civic Association 
		  P.O. Box 381 
		  Dublin, OH 43017
Annual support:	 $30

date:

First Names:			   Last Name:

Street Address: 	

Telephone: 

Email:

O New Member 	 O Renewal Membership 	

Date of Muirfield Residency: 

I have an interest in participating in or being kept aware of  
(Please mark activity/activities):

The MVCA is not affiliated with or financially supported by the Homeowners 
Association. Your voluntary contribution of $30 helps support the many social and 
civic activates of the association.  For additional membership information contact 
Sharon Custer 761-0704 or e-mail membership@muirfieldvillage.org.

MVCA Membership Registration

O	 Adult Social
O	 Civic Action
O	 Empty Nesters

O	 Family Activities	
O	 Welcoming Committee
O	 Community Service

spring 15

President’s Corner

Thanks to all residents who have renewed your support for 
another year. 

The MVCA has nearly 400 Muirfield households as supporting 
members. If you are not a Civic Association member, please 
consider supporting the MVCA by filling out and returning the 
registration form printed in this newsletter.

(If we’ve misspelled your name or omitted your spouse, 
our apologies. Please contact Sharon Custer 761-0704 
or membership@muirfieldvillage.org and your record will 
be updated.)

Tyler & Melody Carney
John & Caryn Francis

Bob & Lisa Hoppe
Risa Jones

Kirsten Kunz
Steve & Lynn Rabe

Leta Ray
Lance Shinnick & Michelle 

Coad-Shinnick
Matthew & Julie Smith

James & Patty Silk
Pete Welsh

Bill & Linda Watson
Michael & Jennifer Weston

Jeff & Andrea Witwer
Tiantian Zhang

Welcome to the new members who have joined the MVCA in 
recent months. Thank you for your participation and support!

Welcome New Members



The Freaky Fast Fins of Muirfield Village are Back!

JEANNECOUSINO
®REALTOR

H

It’s that time of year again, the Muirfins recreational 
swim team 2015 registration is underway! Did you know 
the Muirfins Swim Team was established in 1980 for 
Muirfield Village residents from ages 5-18? Each year 
145-160 children participate to improve their swimming 
skills, compete against other teams and have fun with 
their friends! Many kids swim for over 10 years and 
then return to coach. If you like to swim and have FUN, 
consider jumping in and joining the Muirfins ‘Mean 
Green Kickin’ Machines’! 

This year Muirfins will compete in a NEW league against: 
Dublin Dolphins Arctic, Dublin Dolphins Atlantic, Dublin 
Dolphins Pacific, Marysville Stingrays, Northland Tiger 
Sharks and Westerville Highland Otters.

Also new this year – ONLINE REGISTRATION! 
The paper system has been scrapped! Details can be 
found on the NEW Muirfins website at www.muirfins.
com. Registration runs from April 8th – May 15th. The 
league is run completely through volunteer involvement. 
Volunteers make it happen! Check out the Muirfins 
website for more information about open positions that 
still need to be filled for the 2015 season to run smoothly. 
Please email the Muirfins President, Leslie Ungerott, at 
muirfinspresident@gmail.com with questions. Go FINS! 



Highlights

The Easter Bunny Visits Muirfield Village
It was a brisk but beautiful, sunny day on Saturday, March 28, as over 100 
Muirfield children and their families enjoyed collecting Easter Eggs filled 
with treats at the Holbrook Facility. Apparently, the Easter Bunny had been 
there to spread some Easter cheer and was still on hand to meet families and 
have pictures taken. Fun was had by all as the tradition of celebrating Easter 
as a community in Muirfield continues. 



“CAC”CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

receive payment of $48,000 per acre, partially offsetting pur-
chase costs. 

The number of homes proposed dropped to 285. Approxi-
mately 300 residents turned out at the first Planning and Zon-
ing hearing wearing “Keep Riviera Green” stickers. How-
ever, the park and wetlands proposals could not go forward 
if the developer continued to have a proposal before the City. 
Neither the City nor the Schools seemed interested in creat-
ing parks. With the inevitability of homes, RCG turned its 
focus to making the subdivision the best it could be, with the 
fewest homes. 

P & Z Commissioners gave Ruma feedback that major 
changes were necessary and he returned a few months later 
asking for 244 lots. Again he was turned down, told to re-
work the plan to save more trees, and use “conservation de-
sign” principals. 

Returning to P & Z March 26th, Ruma had dramatically im-
proved his proposal. The number of lots was down to 185, 
the design had improved to create 50% open space, buffers 

to adjacent neighborhoods were added, and a mile of bike 
paths. The RCG, City Planning staff, and P & Z Commission 
all praised the new plan, but felt it still needed more tweak-
ing. Concrete or paver drives were added as a must, vinyl 
windows and trim were removed, and it was recommended 
that a few lots be removed. The next, and likely final, hearing 
will be past the publication date for this newsletter, but the 
outcome should include even more improvements. 

This overview is intended to point out the truly wonderful 
outcome of citizens in nine civic associations working to-
gether with Planning staff, Commission members, and how-
ever reluctantly the developer. The end result should be a 
good subdivision -- a mix of family and empty nester homes, 
adjacent to 76 acres of open space, with seven ponds and 
most landmark trees preserved. The resulting project has met 
most of the objections of neighboring subdivisions, while 
lessening the impact on Dublin schools and taxpayers. Thank 
you to all who attended meetings, spoke out, e-mailed city 
officials and offered support. It was great teamwork -- de-
mocracy and citizen involvement at its best.

Summer program for any child 8-15 years of age. Leatherlips 
Yacht Club, located in Shawnee Hills, offers youth beginning 
and intermediate sailing classes. Leatherlips has a history of 
teaching over 3,000 students how to sail in the last 40 years.

Weekly sessions begin June 8, 2015 and begin at $200 for a 1 
week class. All beginning and intermediate classes are held at 
Leatherlips Yacht Club located at 9230 Shawnee Trail from 
9:00 am – 3:30 pm (right next door to Muirfield). Located 
across the river from the Columbus Zoo, LYC offers an 
enclosed clubhouse with bathrooms/showers and refrigerator 
for lunches. Sailboats are provided for use during the lessons.

All instructors are CPR & First Aid Certified; they all hold 
Heads Up Training for Concussions and are US Sailing 
Certified. (US Sailing is the governing body of for sailing 
at the local and community levels and also certified by the 
American Red Cross to teach sailing)

This is a great opportunity to get your kids out of the 
house and learn or perfect a relaxing outdoor sport. For 
more information please contact the sailing instructional 
administrator – Steve Nearing at steve_nearing@yahoo.
com or visit the Leatherlips Yacht Club website at www.
leatherlips.com/learn-to-sail.

Sailing Opportunities for Kids



CALENDAR OF EVENTS

COMMUNITY EVENTS

Men’s Luncheon Group Invites You to Lunch 
with them! 
On the first Friday of each month the problems facing our 
Muirfield community, the Dublin area and the world at large are 
discussed and misinformation shared at length by a “scholarly” 
and experienced group of residents. The Muirfield Men’s 
Luncheon group meets at a different location each month, 
not because they are not invited back, but to experience new 
locations and a variety of fare from fine to casual. 

Although no issues have been resolved, and there is no indication 
that any issue will be resolved in the future, the group continues 
to meet and is welcoming additional male participants to the 
discussions and friendship. Sometimes there is a speaker and the 
lunch usually begins promptly sometime around 11:45 and lasts 
until the checks come and the waitress collects the money. To be 
placed on the email announcement list you should be a member 
in good standing of the MVCA, and be either a good speaker or 
listener (those that are both tend to talk to themselves). Email your 
interest to Don Miller at mlunch@muirfieldvillage.org

Want to know more about the upcoming activities? Members 
receive notice of great activities and events. Join today (online at 
muirfieldvillage.org) so you don’t miss out.

Couples Euchre Group meets the second Friday of 
the month. If interested, contact Jackie Miller at 717-3790 or 
jacqmill@aol.com.

Ladies evening Mah Jongg Group meets the second 
Thursday of the month. If interested in being a sub, contact Rebecca 
Hutchings at 614-659-0815 or rhutchings@columbus.rr.com.

Men’s Lunch Bunch meets the first Friday of every month. 
Contact Don Miller at mlunch@muirfieldvillage.org. 

Ladies Lunch Bunch meets the fourth Tuesday of every 
month. If interested, contact Linda Hupp at lhupp@columbus.rr.com 
or call 614-570-1669

Impulse Dinner Group: Informal, last minute get-
togethers for dining out. All participants will be on an e-mail list 
and can contact the list to arrange an impromptu get together. If 
interested in being part of the group, contact Mike Custer  
at gcuster08@gmail.com.

We’re always planning new fun events. If you have any 
suggestions send them to en@muirfieldvillage.org.

empty nesters:

Is there a great person in your life who needs to be recognized? 
The Village Voice wants you to nominate our next Shining 
Star! If he or she is chosen, they will be profiled in the next 
edition of the Village Voice. This may be any person who is 
involved a wonderful initiative, new or interesting business 
venture, someone who may have been recognized for an 
exceptional achievement including, but not limited to:

•	Being awarded for a 
sporting/non-sporting 
activity 

•	Won a scholarship/
leadership award;

•	Championed and/or lead 
a group for a specific 
cause;

•	Opened a New Business
•	Volunteers/Works for a 

special organization and 
is making a difference in 
our community;

These are just a few examples and we want to hear about 
them all. Please forward nominations to Lesley Neave at 
villagevoice@muirfieldassociation.org.

Nominate Our Next

Muirfield Shining Star! 

COMMUNITY ADVERTISING 
PAIRINGS SHEET

The Muirfield Civic Association Village Voice Newsletter 
accepts small (50 words or less) ads from Residents Only. 
One ad is free per year and may offer a “hobby” type busi-
ness or service. No commercial ads and no graphics. You 
may advertise your garage sale, piano lessons, pet sitting, 
personal training etc. or specific items for sale or rent 
such as a vacation property. Parents should submit ads 
for their children for services such as babysitting. Second 
ads and non-MVCA member residents can purchase an 
ad for $30.00. All submissions will be posted under our 
Community Advertising also called “The Parings Sheet”. 
All ads can be submitted directly to the Village Voice at  
villagevoice@muirfieldvillage.org.

Piano for Sale
Kimball upright piano and bench for sale $950. Good 
condition. Contact (614) 791-8355 for information.

For Sale!! 3 piece  
office furniture set $800

In beautiful, excellent, like-new condition. It has only 
been used for one year. Purchased at Ashley Furniture 
for $1,600. “Porter” Model #H697-46. Contact Becky at 
(480) 620-3726.

Piano for Sale
For sale by downsizing owner, 5-foot Victor baby grand 
piano and cushioned bench in very good condition, 
$800. (614) 766-6420



Check out the 
MVCA Website!

Don’t forget to check out the new and improved MVCA 
Website. Updated Information on the MVCA, events and 

activities, volunteer information and contact information can 
be found here as well! Visit us at muirfieldvillage.org!

It’s a great time to be a member at 
�e Country Club at Muir�eld Village! 

Visit tccmv.com for details. 
8715 Muir�eld Dr. | Dublin, OH 43017 | 614-764-1714 | tccmv.com

The MVCA is now on facebook!

The MVCA now has a Facebook 
Page. Like us to stay up  

to date on all the recent news 
related to our community. 7112 Muirfield Drive at Tara Hill

7 to 7 M-F | 8:30 to 5 Saturday

At Dublin Advisors, you will  
quickly see that we’re different!
Certified Public Accountants
and Financial Services

Serving families and small  
business owners in Dublin!

Conveniently located in Muirfield Village
Call us today at 614-674-1482  
or DublinAdvisors.com
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NEIGHBORLY REMINDERS:
Volunteers needed for 
family activities. 
Call Anne Spillman  
at 614-302-2631.

Advertisers, Stories & 
Photos needed for  
Village Voice. Contact 
David Zimmerman  
at villagevoice@
muirfieldvillage.org.

Interested in volunteering 
for the Muirfield Village 
Civic Association, 
contact president@
muirfieldvillage.org.


